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                              TOWN OF BRIDGTON  

                 DEPUTY TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT  

                                    May 25, 2021 

 

NEEDED IMMEDIATELY…LIFEGAURDS, SUMMER CAMP and SWIM INSTRUCTORS.  

Must be 15 years old.  Contact  Recreation Director Gary Colello at 647-1126 for more 

information or refer to our website at www.bridgtonmaine.org.   

Health Officer  

Health Officer, Catherine Pinkham continues to monitor availability of the COVID 

vaccinations and locations so she can alert the public.  Catherine continues to participate 

in the bi-monthly conference calls with Maine Health and the CDC briefing to keep up on 

the ever-changing COVID 19 virus and vaccinations.   As of May 24th all capacity limits for indoor and 

outdoor gatherings are lifted, physical distancing requirements for indoor and outdoor settings are 

eliminated and face coverings are no longer required in all public settings.  Tick Season is in full-swing 

so please be cautious and check your body and clothing when you come indoors.   Please refer to the 

Town of Bridgton website, Health Officer page, for updates.  

 

Bridgton Recreation Department 

 

Sumer fun is on its way! Fireworks are scheduled for July 3rd, Fourth of July Parade on 

July 4th and the Zerbini Family Circus on August 12 and 13.     

Bridgton Fire Department 

The Department has been busy the past few weeks assisting mutual aid towns with 

wildland fires, in Paris, Brownfield, Harrison and a few in our community.  The department 

responded to a fully involved residential dwelling on Beechwood Lane in Bridgton on May 

19th, a delay in notification was a factor, no injuries were reported.  The State Fire 

Marshal’s Office is investigating the origin and cause of the fire.  The Chief assisted the CEO and 

Planning Board with Impact Statements and meetings for multiple new business projects in town.  

The Department completed our annual breathing apparatus flow testing by vendor as required.  All 

the annual testing is complete until the fall.  The Department held a BBQ for Chief Harriman’s 

retirement.  Chief Harriman’s last day on the job is Monday, May 31st. 
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Code Enforcement Office 

For the month of April 2021, 29 building permits were issued with a total to date of 73 with 

an approximate valuation of $8,471,583 (This is 28 over last year).  10 applications were 

submitted for review by Planning Board or Department review.   Approved by the Planning 

Board was – Mountain Road Storage, North High Street Solar, Lakewood Estates Subdivision and 

Harrison Marina.  Approved by Department Review was Maine 4H Foundation, E.S. Barber Co, A 

Corked Fork and Trailside Lobster.  We welcome these new businesses and wish them the best of 

luck.      

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

Until next time.…be safe and be well. 

                                  Respectfully submitted,   

                                      Georgiann M. Fleck  

                                   Deputy Town Manager  


